October 11, 2022

Ms. Julie Kiley

Williamson County Auditor’'s Office
710 Main Street, Suite 301
Georgetown, TX 78626

Dear Ms. Kiley:

Williamson County acknowledges the recently executed ‘First Amendment to the
Amended and Restated Development Agreement’ with Somerset Hills Road
Districts 3 and 4. The amendment details the terms of provisions of the amounts
due from the Somerset Districts to Williamson County, Sin Tierra, LLC, and Pulte
Homes of Texas.

Pursuant to the agreement, Williamson County requests $9,237,358 plus interest
from Somerset Hills Road District 4. The funds will be transferred to the
Williamson County Capital Projects Fund to credit Ronald Reagan Boulevard
projects.

Sincerely,

Robert B. Daigh/P.E.
Senior Director of Infrastructure
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